
 

 
 

Thursday 9th February 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
RE: Year 11 Progress Data 
 
Progress reports for your son/daughter will be published on Go 4 Schools this week; you will 
receive an email notification when they are available. There has been some improvement in 
grades from December though we expect to see considerable further progress in the coming 
months as subjects finish teaching their content and move on to revision. 
 
Students are working positively at school and I have been impressed with their focus.  There 
are lots of additional intervention sessions taking place after school and attendance at these 
has been very good. With the second set of mock exams taking place after the half term 
break this is the ideal opportunity for students to get themselves organised with their revision 
timetables and to establish routines for their independent learning at home. 
 
We are very aware that this can be a very stressful time for young people and I wanted to 
remind you, and them, of the support that we have at school both academically and 
pastorally. We are extremely lucky to have very approachable teachers and tutors who not 
only run intervention but are always willing to support on a one-to-one basis as required.  In 
addition we have very strong teams who can help students manage stress and workload so 
please do contact subject teachers and Mr Trusler if your son/daughter needs additional 
individual guidance.  However, for the majority of students who have always been committed 
to their learning, my message is simply to continue to work hard and to be confident in their 
ability and understanding, well done.  
 
As we come towards the end of this half term can I thank you for the support that you have 
always provided to the school.  Finally, as ever, do not hesitate to contact us if there is 
anything more that we can do to support you and your families.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Iain Massey 
Headteacher 

          

 


